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All data are seasonally adjusted unless otherwise indicated.

U.S. Financial Data will continue to be mailed to all subscribers through June 27, 2003. After that date,
this publication will be available weekly only on the Internet at <research.stlouisfed.org/publications/usfd>.
To be added to our free electronic mailing list, please visit our web site at <research.stlouisfed.org/maillist>.

To obtain more information on the data, access the Federal Reserve Economic Data (FRED) database
at <research.stlouisfed.org/fred> or send an e-mail to stlsFRED@stls.frb.org.

THE WEEK’S HIGHLIGHTS:
■ For the week ending Aug. 17, initial claims for state unemployment

insurance benefits totaled 389,000, down 2,000 from the previous
week but up 23,000 from four weeks earlier. Measured as a four-
week moving average, initial claims totaled 388,250 in the latest
reporting week, up 5,750 from the previous week and the highest
in five weeks.

■ In June, the U.S. goods and services trade deficit totaled $37.2
billion, little changed from the $37.8 billion deficit posted in May.
U.S. exports rose 1.7 percent in June to $82.0 billion, while imports
rose 0.5 percent to $119.2 billion. Through the first six months of
2002, exports of goods and services increased 5.9 percent. Over
the same period in 2001, exports declined 5.4 percent.

■ The U.S. Treasury Department reported that federal outlays totaled
$163.6 billion in July, $29.2 billion more than federal receipts.
Through the first 10 months of fiscal year 2002, the federal govern-
ment ran a $147.2 billion deficit. Over the same period in fiscal
year 2001, the government ran a $171.8 billion surplus.

■ In July, the index of leading economic indicators fell 0.4 percent,
the third decline in the last four months. The largest negative contri-
bution to the index was stock prices (S&P 500). The largest positive
contribution was the real M2 money supply.

■ The consumer price index (CPI) rose 0.1 percent in July, equaling
June’s increase. Year-to-date, the CPI has increased at a 2.5 percent
annual rate. 
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